Date:
December 6, 2011

To:
Mayor Flury, Vice Mayor Grace, Commissioner Castro, Commissioner Duke and Commissioner McElyea

From:
Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager

Through:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

Subject:
Florida Boating Improvement Program Award Contract

The City applied for a Florida Boating Improvement Program (FBIP) grant in the amount of $181,293 for Phase-I, design and permitting for the marina.  It is recommended that the City Commission approve the resolution to enter into agreement for grant funding with the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission.  
The timing of the award and receipt of the grant agreement may present an issue in utilizing the entire grant amount, since expenses have been incurred prior to the execution of the agreement.  The City will be seeking a modification to the grant agreement to allow for pre-award expenses.   Initial discussion between FWC and the City indicate that modification of the agreement is possible; however, it is dependent on approval from both FWC and the federal government.
The project’s budget for Phase-I is $469,543 which is equal to the Craven Thompson contract for engineering services.  The grant will increase the project budget to $650,836; however project expenses are anticipated to increase approximately an additional $50,000 for permits and administration expenses to prepare Phase-II grant applications.   
Award for Phase-I funds are a good indication that FBIP will provide funding for Phase-II construction costs.  Mr. James Hart, the City’s marine consultant will assist the administration in preparing applications for both FIND and BBIP.  The Broward County Marine Advisory Commission, at their December meeting, approved the City’s Phase II application for approximately $1.37 million.  
